
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Erin Baden-Smith 

Manager, Development, Approvals and Design 

Department of Transport and Planning 

Level 8, 8 Nicholson Street, 

East Melbourne VIC 3002 

 

19th April 2023 

 

Dear Erin,  

RE:  Application for Planning Permit PA2302094 - 325 Grimshaw Street, Watsonia  

We act on behalf of our client in relation to proposed buildings and works related to the new STEM building at 

Loyola College and wish to provide the following amended response in accordance with your request 

pursuant to Section 54(1) of the Planning and Environment Act 1987. 

We have previously provided a full response to your request for further information however we have 

consulted with the City of Banyule in relation to their response to the Sustainability Management Plan (SMP).  

In the spirit of cooperation, we would like to submit this amended SMP which provides a detailed response 

and consideration of their comments which are detailed in Appendix F of the report. 

If further information or clarification is sought, please do not hesitate to contact me on 0419001368. 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Maureen Jackson 

Director, Maureen Jackson Planning Pty Ltd 

 

Enc. 

CC Julia M Smith  


